EAST LULWORTH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of East Lulworth Parish Council held on 
Tuesday 24th July 2018 at 7.10pm in the Courtyard at Lulworth Castle.


Councillors 
Present: 	Mr Matthew Barnes (Vice Chairman)
	Mrs Judith Jesty
	Mr James Weld	
	Mrs Jenny Manuel
	Mrs Jenny Strowbridge
	Mrs Annie Lovelass
	
In attendance:	District Cllr Barry Quinn
	Liz Maidment (Clerk)

18/19/022   CO-OPTION OF PARISH COUNCILLOR
It was resolved that Mrs Lovelass was co-opted onto the Parish Council. 

Mrs Lovelass duly signed her Declaration of Office form and submitted her
Register of Members Interest form to complete. This needs to be returned to
Purbeck District Council within 28 days.

The Vice Chairman welcomed Mrs Lovelass to the Parish Council.
18/19/023    Public Participation Period
	         No members of the public were in attendance
18/19/024    Apologies
Apologies were received from Cllr Pinnock, County Cllr Brooks and PC Jephcott
18/19/025   Declarations of Interest and Grant of Dispensations
Mr Weld declared his interest in agenda items TWA//2018/109, Bestival and Camp Bestival. In future the term “Pecuniary Interests” will be used instead of “Personal and Prejudicial”

18/19/026   Minutes of the previous meeting held on Tuesday 15th May 2018
It was resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 15th May 2018 were an accurate record of that meeting and were signed by the Vice Chairman apart from the wording “Fat” instead of “Fit” and “Barn” rather than “Run” in 18/19/003.

18/19/027   Reports
a) County Cllr Brooks
Due to her absence there was no report from her.
b) District Cllr Quinn
i) The Local Government Reorganisation has had one meeting of the Shadow Council, which consists of all the members of the existing councils. There has also been two meetings of the Shadow Executive which is formed of members from the leaders and deputy leaders of the District Councils and eight from County. The Boundary Review is currently out for consultation and the documents can be reviewed online. The new wards have been nested in the CCG (Clinical Commissioning Group areas. It is planned to have area based decision making groups which will be responsible for items such as licencing. The Boundary Commission largely accepted the ward proposals. There will be 36 individual wards, 12 dual member and 8 tri member wards. Within Purbeck there will be 10 Councillors, where presently there are 25. The Task and Finish Groups have either been “wound up” or postponed until September. There is currently an Interim Chief Executive while they are recruiting. 
ii) The Local Plan is currently on target. 
iii) Cllr Quinn is liaising with Richard Drax MP on the legislation of cycling events. At the moment, the organisers only have to notify the Police and they do not have to consult the residents.
18/19/028  Planning Applications, Planning Appeals or Tree Works
TWA/2018/109 East Lulworth Conservation Area. No objection to tree work. This application has been approved.
18/19/029  Bestival and Camp Bestival
a) The issue of staff camping outside the wall was raised and it was explained that they needed to do this as there was not enough space inside the site. There are people camping very close to the bungalows who have had barbeques until 1:30am. Cllr Weld said that he will look into this matter. 
b) The lights at the football field are very bright and need to be angled better. 
c) People have been walking through the village as a short cut rather than using the agreed pedestrian route. Some hessian fencing has been moved so people have gained unauthorised access.  It was commented upon that the agreed path is a long way, but the organisers offered to do this route.
d) On the Traffic Management Order there has been a mistake as on Item 8 it states that the road at the Coombe Keynes junction (The Triangle) is B3071 instead of B3070 and it was questioned whether they can technically enforce it, if they have stated the wrong road number.  On the footpath closure notice it prohibits pedestrians from using the footpath between the White Gate and Burngate junction, however the alternative route is the main road and this is also closed off for pedestrians.
Action: The Clerk will email John Alford, the Senior Co-ordinator of the Traffic Team.
18/19/030   Highways and Footpaths
None
18/18/031   Commemorative Stone
                    Cllr Weld has emailed them and is waiting for a response.
18/19/032   Maintenance of the Telephone Kiosks
	      The Wool and Bovington Beaver Scouts were thanked for cleaning the boxes. The kiosks need to be repainted as it is peeling in places. The Parish Clerk has collated quotes for paint and Cllr Barnes will investigate which paint is most suitable. The door of the kiosk next to the bus shelter does not close properly. The decision as to their future usage has not been made yet and it was noted that nothing can be done until the telephones have been disconnected.
      18/19/033  Correspondence Report 
a)  Correspondence Report - to receive and note the items on the report (attached)
b)   NALC action on GDPR – moves to remove the need for a Data Protection Officer.  Local Councils are not required to have a Data Protection Officer. Noted.
c) 	Proposed warding arrangements for unitary councils – Briefing sessions 11 June. The Local Government Boundary Commission for England (LGBCE) is holding briefing sessions for parish and town councils about an electoral review of wards for the two unitary councils. The LGBCE’s briefing sessions were held on 11 June 2018 at two venues including Wareham. Noted.
d) 	Dorset LEP seeks project opportunities. Dorset Local Enterprise Partnership (LEP) is inviting private sector businesses and public sector organisations operating in Dorset to get in touch and let them know about ideas for investment to increase productivity. Noted.
e) 	Remembrance Day Silhouette Installation Grants. The closing date for applications was 16th July. Noted.
f) 	Road maintenance across the county. Details of the weed spraying programme on sealed highway surfaces and information on the Swanage town centre proposals. Noted.
g) 	Local Football Facility Plans- Dorset – September 2018. The Football Association is hoping to provide every Local Authority in the Country with a Local Football Facility Plan, or LFFP, by 2020. Noted.
h) 	Consultation – Third Tranche of MCZs. DEFRA has published a consultation on the third tranche of Marine Conservation Zones (MCZs), in which 41 new sites and the addition of new features to 12 existing MCzs have been proposed. This consultation closes Friday 20th July 2018. Noted.
i) 	Waste Collection disruption and new rounds: Purbeck. Early data analysis indicates that around 2,300 Purbeck households are likely to experience a change to their collection day and dates, across the Purbeck area.  The detailed timescales are being worked upon, with a view to new rounds being established mid to late summer.  We will be sending letters to each household in advance of the changes, clearly explaining what is happening.  
A few weeks ago, there was a disruption to this service due to the vehicles and problems in Upton. It was advised that if they do get missed, to leave the bins out until they are collected

All items of correspondence were noted.

18/19/034    Consultations and New Items for Discussion
a)  Wool Neighbourhood Plan Area Designation Proposal Consultation. Comments to 	be received by 25th June. Noted.
b) Bere Regis Neighbourhood Plan. The consultation began on Saturday 23rd June 	and ends on the 4th August 2018. It can be found at 	https://www.bereregisparishcouncil.co.uk/neighbourhood-plan-june-2018-	consultation/ Noted.
c) Unitary Council Wards - Boundary Commission announces its proposals – 	comments must be submitted by 27th August. The LGBCE’s recommendations are 	at Dorset - http://www.lgbce.org.uk/all-reviews/south-west/dorset/dorset BCP   	Noted.
18/19/035  Finance
a) Payment Schedule.
It was proposed by Cllr Weld and seconded by Cllr Manuel that the following payment schedule was paid.

	Payee 
	Cheque number
	Amount/£
	
	For

	
	
	
	
	

	Miss E Maidment
	000447
	205.50
	
	Salary June - July

	DAPTC

Miss E Maidment
	000448

000449                               

	66.09

41.99
	
	DAPTC Subscriptions
Reimbursement for laptop charger (36.99 & £5 Information Commissioner)


 It was resolved that the above payment schedule was approved

	It was discussed that the Community Levy could be spent on replacing the 	finger post by White Gate which was damaged and then removed. Cllr 	Pinnock is currently investigating.
b)	First Quarter budget report 29th June 2018.
     	The first quarter budget report was noted and £247.99 has been spent. 
c)	First Quarter bank Reconciliation 29th June 2018.
	The cashbook and bank reconciliation were circulated with the papers for 	this meeting.
	The Receipts and Payments cashbook balance of £10,556.27 agreed with 	the reconciled bank balance at 29th June 2018. It was noted that it stated 	2017 instead of 2018.

18/19/036   Items for information or for inclusion on the next agenda
a) 	Steve Pack can give defibrillator trainings on 20/8, 21/8, 4/9 and 6/9 
b)       It was arranged to have a site meeting with Steve Lovett on 	Tuesday 	14th August to see whether it is possible to make a bench using the 	old oak.
c) [bookmark: _GoBack] It was asked if the Parish Council would accept donations that could then be used to distribute to worthy causes/individuals in the village. It was confirmed that the Parish bank account could not be used and it would be advisable to set up a charitable trust fund. The Fat Club used to donate money, but the bank account has now been closed and the remaining amount was given to the Commemorative Stone fund.
18/19/037    Date of the next Parish Council meeting
The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Tuesday 25th September 2018 at 7pm.

With no further business to discuss the Vice Chairman closed the meeting at 7.41pm.



Vice Chairman: ..........................................................................	 Date: 25th Sept 2018
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